SCOTTISH ATHLETICS OFFICIALS COMMISSION

MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

30th April  2016- Emirates Glasgow
Margaret Brown, Convenor of the Officials Commission was in the Chair.
PRESENT
Alistair Aitchison, Shona Malcolm, Margaret McInally, Brenda Stephen, Margaret Brown, Dave Biggin, Bill Watson, Ricky Taylor, Mark Stringer, Angus Cameron, Sandra Hardacre, David Cairns, Margaret Ann MacLachlan, Gordon Baird, Isobel Baird, Andy Law, Kate Whigham, Ann Carter, Bob Carter, Pam Ross, Magnus Ross, Christine Stoops, Alasdhair Love, Pat Hockley, Vic Hockley, Sue Gatens, Brian Nisbet, Kenny Marshall, David Hughes, Val Murdoch, Dave Finlayson, Doreen Galbraith, James Galbraith, Hugh Baillie, Sheila Baillie, Norma Bruce, Pam Auckland, Liz Wilder, Leslie Roy, Lynne Belch, Mike Belch, Nigel Holl
CHAIRMAN’S OPENING REMARKS
Welcome and thank you for giving up your time on a free Saturday (few and far between) in order to attend our Officials’ Commission AGM

We have included an ‘Open Forum’ session at the end of the AGM matters – your chance to ask questions and perhaps learn a few bits and pieces that you didn’t previously know

Also added in are some workshops – an opportunity to improve your knowledge in areas which we have come to recognise sometimes gives individuals a headache . . . .!!

It is with great sadness that at this time of the year we have to acknowledge those who are no longer with us and this year we unexpectedly lost Alastair Thomson – one of our Starter/Marksmen.  He was a very valuable official and the turnout at Alastair’s funeral was truly comforting to his family.  
A brief silence was observed to remember Alastair and all those we have lost in the past year.

Unfortunately, also, it is always necessary to report on Officials who have experienced health issues during the past year –

Gillian Lindsay (hip replacement)

Jim Oliver (heart attack)

Ian Tatton (issues which necessitated retirement)

Steve Murdoch (knee surgery)

Elspeth Allan (health issues related we think to original hip replacement surgery)

Elsie Morris (sprained ankle)

Hamish Fleming (ongoing health issues)

Frank Burns (ongoing health issues)

It would be much appreciated if we could be kept informed when someone becomes ill or requires hospitalisation as we have a duty of care to keep in touch with them (or their family) and monitor their progress.  Basically we think it’s important to keep in touch.

APOLOGIES 
Marc Ritchie, Chris Tod, Marjory Cook, Rob Dalziel, Alastair McInally, Moira Nisbet, Mike and Sandy Forrest, Joyce Wighton, Keith Plenderleith, Margaret baird, Barry Craighead, Phyllis Law, Neill and Elspeth Allan, Willie Sutherland, Jeanette Marshall
MINUTES OF MEETING FOR 2015 AGM  
There were no Matters arising and these were accepted by those in attendance.
CONVENOR’S REPORT:
Chairman’s Report 2015-16
It has been an interesting year with a steep learning curve for me coming to terms with all that is required of the role of Convenor.  What does make a big difference is being supported by a good team of experienced individuals and for this I would like to take the opportunity of thanking each and every one of them for continued commitment, enthusiasm and advice.

While it has been a less busy year than some in recent times it still requires the same dedication and level of excellence we have come to recognise previously. I can certainly say our officials’ don’t let us down, you commit and perform when asked and sometimes, against all odds, YOU make it happen!! In addition little is asked for in return.

Congratulations go, this year, to Jim Callendar for his MBE in the 2016 New Year’s Honour List.  Wouldn’t it be nice if we could have someone honoured every year?

Congratulations also go to Angus Cameron who was awarded the Raymond Hutcheson Trophy at SA Awards and recognised for his considerable contribution to athletics at the Glasgow Indoor Grand Prix in January.

To Pam Auckland who was awarded Official of the Year at SA Awards, and

To Bob Carter who achieved runner up Lifetime Achievement Award from UKA

 Also at the recent UKA Officials’ Conference to Elspeth Allan was nominated Inspirational Official of the Year and Dave Biggin was recognised for his many years involvement in athletics.
*Dave received his award from Margaret Brown at the AGM as he did not attend the British Conference.  He was surprised, but delighted to receive it.
The Commission continues to meet regularly, to monitor, to discuss, to identify solutions to problems, to make improvements for all officials.  In addition the Commission Convenor and Peer Group Heads meet twice a year to allocate Chief roles for the forthcoming season.  Followed by Peer Group meetings to select and allocate to all other roles for Championship events. It’s a well-oiled wheel which works very well.

For the 2015 & 2016 seasons a new Officials’ Co-Ordinator was nominated and Rob Dalziel introduced us all to a new way of thinking when completing our availability returns.  While, as always, there were some teething problems I think you will agree that generally it has worked extremely well.  The support which this has provided to the allocation meetings has been excellent, especially when identifying those who are willing to undertake a Management Role.

UKA Home Countries Allocation meetings

November meeting to select and allocate for Indoor meetings

January meeting for Outdoor meetings

It was an interesting process and good opportunity to network with others in my role from other UK regions. I do think they try very hard to make it as transparent as possible and also try to ensure that as many L3/4 officials obtain a UK meeting each year.  Like every other system it’s not perfect!!

The Outdoor season 2015 saw, amongst other things

· new events team (accommodation, attendance at TT and Chiefs’ allocation meeting)

· continuation of long officiating days 

· championships x two consecutive full weekends

· mixture of weather conditions (Aberdeen drenching)

· de-briefing meeting for chiefs from outdoor season

The Indoor season 2016 saw, 

· Forward Planning meeting for chiefs for indoor season

· Trialling different mixture of Age Groups (Indoors)

· De-briefing meeting for chiefs from indoor season

Recruitment, Retention & Rewards Sub-Group

· Forward planning

· Re-constituted, re-invigorated

So, what does the future hold?

Officials’ Conference 2016

· September - Carnegie

· Can we accommodate this as an Annual event?

· Funding – effort by all

· Programme still being worked on

· What would you like to be included?

Officials’ Page on SA Website

· Hopeful soon (info appeared in yesterday’s Newsletter)

· Range of information (Shona actively involved in setting up)

· New Rule Book (IAAF with UK sections)

· Officials’ Strategy

· New Official Levels – Pathway

*Nigel Holl added that he hoped officials through the Commission, Shona Malcolm and the RRR group would continue to work to improve plans and strategies for Scotland and that resources would be available for implication.
*Shona Malcolm highlighted the changes and investment currently being made in Training for Tutors (old and new) and the subsequent delivery of courses which will encourage participation in a more practical way with less emphasis on PowerPoint presentations.
ELECTION OF COMMISSION’S REPRESENTATIVES:
As there were no nominations received for positions on the Commission and all existing members had agreed to continue, it was moved that the names would be accepted as a block.  This was proposed by Mark Stringer and seconded by Susan Gatens and accepted by those in attendance.
.
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Kenny Marshall
Shona Malcolm and Alasdhair Love both regularly attend meetings and are vital members of the Commission
OFFICIALS’ COMMISSION JOINING SCOTTISH ATHLETICS

Margaret Brown addressed this issue.
During the last year, following discussions with Nigel Holl, SA CEO, and the Commission members it was thought to be the right time to consider the Officials’ Commission joining the other three Commissions of T&F, Road & XC and Hill Running, and become a true integrated member of Scottish Athletics.

The benefits of doing this included –

Involvement with future planning of SA

Opportunity to be involved and contribute at Board of Management meetings

Direct access to numerous supporting mechanisms within SA (eg, technology, finance, development)

To be an effective voice for Officials within SA

Basically to be an integrated part of SA

The Officials’ Commission Terms of Reference, which we have in effect been following for many years, is an agreement between the Commission and SA Board of Management in any case.

To this end the Commission members voted for joining SA and this resulted in recognition within their Articles of Association at their Annual General Meeting in September 2015.
Nigel Holl spoke of the contribution that Margaret Brown had already made to meetings and planning and was clear that the direct link would be an asset to both the Commission and SA.  The confirmation of the positions of Convenor and Secretary within the Commission would be confirmed by Scottishathletics, but Nigel did not envisage a situation where the Commission would appoint anyone unsuited to these positions.  
It was then open for general discussion.  The SA AGM in September would effectively become the Commission AGM, but, after questions from Bob Carter and Hugh Baillie it was stressed that the intention would be to continue to invite officials to an annual meeting and to give an annual opportunity to review appointments on the Commission. Angus Cameron and Magnus Ross pointed out that the possibility of an annual Conference, if funding can be arranged, may also give an important opportunity for a regular meeting.  It was emphasised that issues could be raised with the Commission at any time and that there would be a direct route to raise them at SA level.  
It was accepted that the Commission would rigorously look, at the Officials’ Commission Terms of Reference to see if anything needed to be updated – but this was not expected to be anything major.

Margaret asked for the formal agreement to be made at this AGM.  This was accepted unanimously.

OPEN DISCUSSION: 

A few topics had been suggested on the Agenda
Peer Groups-
Margaret is aware that Joyce Rammell intends to contact Level 4 Officials to seek views on the structure of the Peer Group.
Alistair Aithchison outlined the position within the Track group which is very inclusive and involves officials taking responsibility within the 3 areas of Allocation, Mentoring and Reporting.

Dave Biggin outlined the Starter Marksman arrangements which involve regular ballots to select the peer group.  He did however accept that numbers of officials in this discipline may cause difficulties. 
Margaret McInally has the task of trying to cover all positions at Championships, but she did appreciate that more officials had made themselves available for admin roles.  Margaret Brown added that every official, if at all possible, should try to get involved in the vital admin side at Championships.

Timetabling-

Leslie Roy outlined the procedures of the small Timetabling Group (Leslie, Liz Wilder, Margaret Ann MacLachlan, Hilary MacGuire, Sheila Baillie, Hugh Baillie)
· Draft Timetable – based on previous years data and feedback (vital)

· Closing date and exact numbers – a few days allocated to look at possible changes to draft.

· Meeting held – invitation to NTD/MM
· Timetable and Information to send to officials and athletes also discussed 

· A day or two to refine before it is sent to all parties involved after approval of NTD/MM

· If any changes to Timetable each draft will come clearly marked with a draft number.

Debriefing-

Alasdhair Love thanked everyone for their input and was pleased with the positive feedback – the FAQs  has proved both popular and useful.  Ally stressed that he is always open to suggestions (to make Championships better) – a recent request to enlarge the Font size at Declarations was easily achieved and of benefit to all.

Margaret Brown expressed the feelings of many in commending Alasdhair and Claire for their hard work and success in their roles.
British Conference
Margaret Ann MacLachlan gave a positive report on this year’s conference and would encourage any official to consider attending in the future.  She found it inclusive and encouraging.  There were lots of varied workshops (and although difficult to find something truly unique) these were certainly worthwhile.  She was impressed by a workshop run by Jessica Ennis Hill’s coach Toni Minichiello as his message was very upbeat.  He stressed the need to KEEP LEARNING, WANT TO DO A GOOD JOB, TAKE NEGATIVES AND TURN INTO POSITIVES.  Margaret Ann pointed out that there are a number of people within our sport with a wealth of knowledge worth tapping into if you get the chance at a Conference in the future..
New EDM
Pam Ross outlined the new arrangements.  Booking for EDM should go through Pam herself.  She was pleased to convey that the service provided by Paul Rutter has been excellent and by following some very simple instructions the new machines are very user friendly.  Margaret Brown thanked Pam for taking on this responsibility and added thanks to Vic Hockley for similar stewardship of PF equipment.
New Rules
Vic pointed out the inclusion of Jury of Appeal as a new area which the Commission might like to consider in light of the new Rule Book.  Margaret Brown thought it would be a good idea to look at all the possibilities- inclusion within Championships might gave officials a new skill need at International Level, but of course number of officials available may be a factor.  

The Rule Book would, no doubt, give a great deal of homework for all officials  (Shona Malcolm had copies for officials who had made themselves available for this Summer’s Championships at the AGM and other copies are available)
Angus Cameron asked if a formal welfare function might be introduced into the Commission. He also proposed a vote of thanks to the chair.
Ann Carter wanted to mention that the Scottish Conference will be free to all officials, but will be limited to the first 100 applicants.
Margaret Brown – reminded everyone of the Workshops and stressed that the informality of these meant officials could ‘visit’ more than one.
The AGM was followed (after a short break) by Workshops 
Brenda Stephen (Secretary)   May 2016
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